
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
S. Ott Road Closure

     On May 7, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. in the Doherty Conference Room,

Stafford Hansell Government Center, 915 SE Columbia Drive,

Hermiston, Oregon, the Umatilla County Board of Commissioners will

conduct a public hearing on the proposed closure of the S. Ott Road

highway-rail grade crossing.  The Ott Road closure will include the

construction of a cul de sac on the north side of the crossing, a

barricade between the cul de sac and the crossing, and removal of

the roadway between East Loop Road and the tracks. The proposed

closure is part of the project to install flashing-light signals

and automatic gates at the Canal Road grade crossing. All

interested persons may appear at the hearing and be heard on the 

proposed closure.  


